

COMPLAINANT'S EXHIBIT J

Docket No. C-RWM-2016-001

TWIN LAKES WATER DISTRICT #95C
ADVISORY BOARD MEETING
LAKELAND HIGH SCHOOL, JUNE 9, 2016
MINUTES

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Terry Kiefer. Introductions were made: Terry Kiefer chair, Colby Clark board member, Morgan Case IDWR, Susie Ellis secretary, Don Ellis vice-chair, Sue Park treasurer, Dan Park asst. watermaster, Laurin Scarcello watermaster, and Jason Lucas and Diane Park. Abs: Tom Pearson and Doug Jayne, board members. The amended water district budget, the annual minutes, the special meeting minutes and a contact list were handed out

INFLOW DEVICE AT FISH CREEK – We have to have permission to place it on private property. Debbie Andrews is talking to Kim Easterday and Paul Buckland at IEP. **(Since the meeting Deb said that IEP said yes. Kim is still concerned about too many people having access to their land).** We discussed what to attach the device to and how to make it secure. Morgan stated that the device has to be strategically placed and her staff can help with that. Morgan and her hydrologists will check out the sites. We discussed the types of devices. IDWR has standards for the devices. Which devices meet the standards? We can get a device, a pressure transducer, that is compatible with our out flow device; information can be shared electronically. We will need to get a stream channel alteration permit from IDWR for the piling to put the device on.

PLAN TO MEASURE INFLOW FROM OTHER CREEKS AND TRIBUTARIES – we agreed that it was important, as well as Idaho State law, to have someone that is certified do this. Engineering firms qualify. Sue Park will check into Idaho Water Engineering, where Bob Haynes formerly of IDWR works. We will need to hire someone to measure 3 to 5 times a year. Rating curves can be made to correlate the data from these other tributaries to Fish Creek. This correlation takes several years of data. Correlation data is apparently available on seepage and evaporation also.

WATERMASTER REPORT – Laurin reported that he had walked a lot of the creek (as part of his dam keeper job). A lot of the work they did last year with Charlie and with bentonite is still working. We need Charlie to do more work and more bentonite. Laurin, as watermaster, had okayed Gordon Sylte's plan to buy bentonite and have his crew put it in the creek. Laurin presented a bill for \$1200. to \$1300. for that, which Sue will pay. The plan is to keep working on the creek. The process was discussed.

OTHER IDEAS TO DELIVER WATER- Most of the water is lost after the creek goes through the Hogan property. We discussed putting a pipe from there on, with an on-off mechanism, to insure that Syltes get their water right when water is low again. We also discussed putting a well on Syltes to make sure he the necessary water. The cost, pros, and cons were discussed, then tabled for now. Another idea was discussed: to place an outflow device where the creek enters Gordon's property, so we would know how much water is getting down the creek to his property.

Next meeting – Thursday, July 7th -6:30pm at Rathdrum Library

Susie Ellis, Secretary